NW ALLEN PARISH WATERWORKS DISTRICT
REGULAR MEETING

September 9, 2024


The regular meeting of the NW Allen Parish Waterworks District was called to order at 6.00pm, on Monday, September 9, 2024, at the Water District Office by Charles Morrow. A prayer was given by Charles Morrow. The Pledge of Allegiance was repeated. 

Present
Board Members: Carolyn Deshotels, Charles Morrow, Shirley Stanton, Operators: Dustin Kisting, Adam Johnson, and Office Manager: Penny Johnson

Absent
Board Member: Josh Thompson, Joy Williams

Operator’s Report
· Dustin Kisting informed the Board of the hours of manpower, parts, and water losses occurring since the contractors have been putting down fiber optic lines in the Mittie area. He said the broken or missing trace wires on our water lines are frustrating his attempts to locate water lines. He said that 11 contractors are working right now in the area. He explained that the costs associated with this, is considerable. 
· He explained that we are getting a $2,500 valve that is in the Whiskey Chitto Bore Project. He also plans on using the other $2,500 valve that will be dug up. He will place each valve on each side of Whisky Chitto, up high enough to not flood. 
· He said that the motor is in for the booster pump, but he hadn’t had time to schedule having it, and the booster pump put back in place at the Fairview well site. 
· He explained that the chlorinator at the North Tower had a problem, so he had to take the North Tower off line. He said that Southern Chlorinators came today and replaced a check valve that had broken off. He then put the North Tower back online.  
· He said that the truck was repaired and is driving smoothly. 
· He also stated that the backhoe needs new seals. He has called the bobcat company in Alexandria. 

New Business
· Penny Johnson asked the Board to approve Adam Johnson to attend classes and take the 3 Class 2 tests, the week of October 14-18, 2024 in Alexandria, LA. Shirley Stanton made a motion to send Adam to the classes and take the tests. Carolyn Deshotels 2nd. All agreed.

Old Business		 
· Penny Johnson read an email from Glenn Turner, Meyers, Meyers, Lecroix, and Hixson. He was unable to attend tonight’s meeting. He wrote an update on the Filter’s Project. He gave a list of the 3 companies that expressed an interest in the bidding. He wrote that the bids will be opened on September 19, 2024.  


Office Manager Report 
· There were 587 active customers during the month of August. 
· Three claims were made to Servline Leak Insurance during the month of August. All were approved.
· The August, 2024, ending bank balance for the Operating Account was $21,235.70.

Two customers were discussed. 

Charles Morrow made the motion to adjourn.  Carolyn Deshotels seconded. All agreed.  

The next scheduled meeting will be held at 6:00 pm on October 14, 2024.

Joy Williams, President			Attest by:/s/ 	Penny M. Johnson, Office Manager
